BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON JUNE 8TH 2017 
POLICE AND RESIDENTS FORUM A resident of Wike Lane attended to inquire about the closure of Wike Ridge Road and the problem of speeding traffic, often in the early hours of the morning, on Wike Lane. Cllrs offered to speak to the Police about the speeding and suggest that an occasional night patrol might be helpful. They also advised her to contact Harewood Parish Council. 
Two residents from the Russell Court flats complained of the problem for drivers exiting their premises in the direction of the Wetherby Road. This is caused by another of their residents who frequently parks his second car, often for long periods of time, on the road immediately outside the flats. This also accentuates traffic problems on all occasions when there are services at All Hallows. Cllrs agreed to take this up with the Police and Highways. 
PRESENT – Cllrs Stentiford, Sidle, Tatman, Bosomworth  and Hoyland. 
APOLOGIES – Cllrs Flocton, Frankland, Ward and Denby. 
DECLARATION OF PECUNIARY AND OTHER INTERESTS. .None 
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON  MAY 11th  2017  These were approved. 
MATTERS ARISING  

1.Report on Meeting to decide site for Adult Exercise Equipment and Subsequent Actions.- Cllr Frankland reported that several alternative sites on Sports Club land  had been considered but none were suitable. It was therefore agreed to continue with plans for the Park Field site. The Order for equipment has been placed with Streetscape and the allocation of 106 money from LCC approved. A Pre- Contract Meeting has been held with Streetscape at which all details of the work, to start in the week commencing 3rd July, and finishing week commencing 10th July, have been agreed.  Vicky Nunn from LCC considers that 106 money could be approved under the 106 scheme for work to extend the path to the site of the equipment if BPC decide to request this. Details of the Noticeboard sign have been discussed and agreed. A one off payment to Streetscape will be required on completion.   
2. Update on Further Possible Schemes for 106 Money for Bardsey.  Cllr Ward has informed Vicky Nunns of his attempts to obtain estimates from contractors for the reinstatement of a path in Park Field. He is also inquiring whether such work would qualify for a 106 grant. He has obtained one quotation from Mr Hemingway, but will require a further 2. 
3.Bowling Club Land Registration . Cllr Bosomworth has arranged to meet solicitors from Hartlaws on Monday 19th. Cllr Sidle has offered to accompany him.
4.Highways Update  Cllr Hoyland reported :-
· A58 – Milestone – Nick Hill had failed to reinstate the milestone and the task has now been passed to the Works Manager in charge of department. BH has supplied him with the appropriate information and also contact details for the Milestone Society Yorkshire. He anticipated that it would be in place in 2 weeks.
· Bingley Ginnel – BH is attempting to get a specification for the work required. She has obtained a quotation from Parks Dept. and needs 2 more. The ginnel is now very overgrown and GGS are to be alerted to this a.s.a.p. 
· Church Lane –(a) Drains up from Bingley Arms have been cleared on both sides of the road but due to bad weather are quickly being covered. A lot of debris is lying around which will have implications. 
· (b) Flooding – Norman Overfield has been in touch, reporting that recent rainfall has confirmed that floodwater still needs directing west, not east, as still occurring at present at the Church Lane/ Woodacre Lane junction .Roads east and west are equidistant from the pond, but to the west there are 11 drains, and to the east none. BH is arranging a meeting with John Bleakley when these points will be discussed. 
· Mill Lane/ A58 – A resident complained to BH that the verges had not been cut for a long time and also raised concerns over routine cutting. She has reported this to Simon Frosdick , and they have now been cut back.
She also reported potholes at bottom of Mill Lane but will need to monitor as nothing yet done.

· Woodacre Lane – BH followed up potholes/ patching and surface dressing with Nigel Eastwood, following departure of Nick Hill and no action having been taken. A site visit will now be arranged. The surface dressing team will, weather permitting, be back in NE area in a couple of weeks. 
5.Land adjacent to Lingrow, Linden Close (Case No. 17/00358/UOPS3.)  Cllr Bosomworth has followed this up.There has been no breach of Planning Regulations and neither the Forestry Commission  nor Defra can  take any action over Enforcement.                                                                                                        

6.Letter from Chairman to Ward Cllrs. Cllr Stentiford politely expressed the Council’s displeasure over the lack of communication over bus shelter replacements and trusted that communications would improve in future. 
7.Parish Walks  :- These will be led be Cllr Flockton and will be as follows:- 

· Saturday 25th June – East side walk 

· Saturday 15th July – West side walk 

N.B. Both walks to commence from bottom of Mill Lane at 2pm.                                                                                                                                                               8. Village Pond -Cllr Bosomworth reported that the water remains clear, despite the water level being low. 
9. Village  Archives- Cllr Hoyland has spoken to Mr Horner who is willing to supply suitable  photos. .
10. Possible further development in Bardsey by Park Lane homes. This is being looked into by Cllr Ryan Stephenson. 
11. Planting of Bulbs in Village. Cllr Flockton has now agreed with the Rotary Club  to accept  more purple crocuses for planting  in October/ November, as Cllr Ward has offered to assist.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       
STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1 .Park Field – Nothing further to report.  

2. Neighbourhood Plan.- Cllr Sidle said that he has now received a reply from Heather Suggate, LCC Planning, to the 5 points raised by the SC, following the publication of the Examiner’s report on the draft  submission statement. LCC are of the view that the Examiner’s recommended amendments should stand in each case. 

The SC , followed by the PC, had earlier voted in favour of accepting the whole of the Examiner’s recommendations if LCC decided to endorse them . Cllr Sidle explained the Examiner’s reasons for rejecting each of the SC requested changes. Three of these were carefully explained and accepted by Cllrs.

Both the SC and the PC had assumed that one of the 5 requests- the change to the NP boundary in conformity with the change to the political boundary - would be accepted , as representing an error on the part of the Examiner.                                                                                                                                                         The Examiner, however, takes the view, upheld by LCC, that the people “now removed” by way of changes to the boundaries, were residents in the original area during the early stages of the plan making process, and considers it right for them to have a say and be allowed to vote. Cllrs agreed that Cllr Sidle needs to go back to LCC and point out that the people “now removed” have not been consulted on the draft submission statement or on previous consultations with residents within the new boundary. Cllr Sidle had been advised by Ian Mackay that acceptance of the boundary change, finally approved shortly before publication of the Bardsey draft NP submission, would make this unnecessary.  In addition ,these people now have no interest in a Bardsey NP.
The Examiner recommends removing Policy CA2(Green Spaces) from the NP altogether, as well as its supporting text and tables. This recommendation is based on the lack of precise geographic definition (as opposed to location) of the sites, and the lack of public consultation on this issue, The Policy could be relocated to an appendix but would have no weight and would not be considered by Development Management when assessing planning applications. It will simply be regarded as an aspiration. Cllrs agreed to the proposal to relocate this policy to the appendix as an aspiration and to consider its inclusion in a review at a later date. 

The PC then agreed formally to accept the draft NP submission document subject to a satisfactory resolution of the boundary issue.  
3. Playground Cllr Sidle has reported on a series of measures he regards as necessary following his month’s inspection and the 6 monthly report from LCC, and is trying to contact Matthew Day of Streetscape over work required. He considers the basket swing needs checking, the gate which fails to close properly seen to, and new bearings obtained for the swings. 
4. Web Site .Cllr Frankland reported that he has now resolved the problem of posting the Minutes. On returning from holiday he will update a few minor details on Clubs/Societies. He has been chasing Deepblue for inclusion on the site of archive scans. 
5. Sports Club. There is nothing to report except that the gully in the corner of the car park is blocked once again. It was agreed to ask Mark Hullah to clear it.                                                                                                                                         6. Actions taken by District Cllrs  Cllr Stephenson ,when the 3 Ward Cllrs were e mailed about approval for the use of 106 money for the Adult Fitness Equipment, had signalled  his agreement . 
PLANNING 
1 .New Applications.:-  

(a) 17/03126 – Glenfield Caravan Site – Office, Reception and Storage Building with Ancillary Residential Use.- Object.  
(b) 17/02716 – 2 Congreve Way – Exts.- Comments. 
(c) 17/02735 – Moor Lodge Farm, Blackmoor Lane – Replacement Agricultural Building and Retro App. for Alts. To Existing Agricultural Track.- Object 
(d) 17/03232 – Bradgate House, - Exts. – No comment. 

(e) 17/03393 – Windrush, 70 Blackmoor Lane – Car Port, Conversion of Garage to Habitable Rooms, Canopy and Raised Platform with Balustrade.
(f) 17/03194 – Vikings Lodge , 10 Blackmoor Lane – Ext, Conversion of Garage to Habitable Room , New Boundary Wall and Gate. 
(g) 17/03449 – Darroch, Margaret Avenue – Replacement Detached House. 

2. APPROVALS BY LCC:-

(a) 17/01794 – 19 The Drive – Exts, Pitched Roof & Canopies.
(b) 17/01655 – Bardsey School – Outdoor Learning Area (c) 17/01698 – Newstead – 54 Blackmoor Lane – Ext. 

(c) 17/01698 – Newstead , 54 Blackmoor Lane – Ext. 

(d) 17/01000 – 6 Grange Close – Ext. & Porch.
3. REFUSALS BY LCC:-

(a) 17/02078 – Lismore – 9 Church Lane – Exts. 
(b) 17/02045 – Quarry Hill Farm ,  38 Church Lane – Exts.  
(c) 16/3165545-  Appeal Dismissal (2nd) – Land off Blackmoor  Lane – Detached Dwelling 

4. WITHDRAWALS  BY LCC :-
(a) 17/01105 – Green Gables, Wetherby Road – Exts. 
FINANCE 
1. Bills for payment:

(a) Biffa Waste Services  - Waste Disposal                              £112.38 
(b) Cllr Frankland – Expenses                                                      11.50 
(c) Mrs J. Gallant – Reimbursement PAYE  paid in error             41.00

(d) Deepblue Digital – Scanning of Archive Material                  600.00
(e) Deepblue Digital – Web Hosting                                           252.00
It was agreed to pay all the bills listed above. 

2.Annual Governance Statement. The Chairman read out all the questions in the Annual Return for the External Auditor. Cllrs confirmed that they had carried out all requirements and he and the Clerk duly signed the Statement. 
3. Annual Statement of Accounts.  This has been approved by the Internal Auditor. Cllrs accepted it and the Chairman and Clerk signed it on their behalf.  
The Internal Auditor would like to attend the Council meeting when the budget is adopted..             

CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS 
1.Cornmill Ginnel – Cllrs had asked the Clerk between meetings to raise this with Mark Hullah After the recent heavy rains conditions on the ginnel have become very bad. Mark had agreed and done his usual sweeping. He agreed that more needs to be done and intends to put weed killer down on the verges. Cllrs again discussed  more radical treatment , including cutting down trees. Cllr Tatman will attempt to put together a specification. The Chairman will approach Roy Lunn for suggestions for a small time contractor who might undertake the work. 
2. The Chairman reported that following a report from a resident about trees being cut down in Hetchell Woods, the Chairman had visited the site and had contacted Yorkshire wildlife Trust who will investigate the matter. 
Signed: 
Date: 
BPC June 17 Mins. 
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